



Minutes for BHSN Choir Boosters Association

Held on: February 17, 2026

Call to Order: Tessa Defore

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.

Attendees:

Jennifer Jaffe, Tessa Defore, Amy Arakelyan, Mike/Cindy Berin, Rich Granquist, Maria Granquist

Treasurer Report – \$3,310.68; pending check for \$340.15 for 30 double-sided yard sign

- **Dr. Bov** needs confirmation from **Jenn** on the small deposits.
- Per Dr. Bov's email, he has \$187.47 Venmo balance transferred on January 21, which includes the December 8 concert and December 13 wrapping paper, minus fees.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Yard signs – Amy

- Ordered 30 double-sided signs with lawn stakes
- **Amy** will drop off to Dr. Bov.
- We intend to sell the yard signs at the May/spring concert for at least \$15 each

2. Silent Auction – this is a key priority for the group

- Progress/issues/best practices
 - Per Jenn, contact the director or person in charge directly
 - Call or email business first and attach the letter to give heads up for email and potential in-person contact
 - Need the value of the item being donated so that we can state the value of the item(s) at the auction – this is in case we have to itemize amounts of our profit
 - We will need some time to basket up the items, so we need to set a date for deadlines
 - **Jenn** to ask Dr. Bov if there are items that we are not allowed to accept, such as alcohol/tobacco products

- **Action: Use and update the shared spreadsheet to mark businesses contacted or will contact**

3. Officers

- Still in need of President

4. Merch

- Designs
 - **Coen** has a couple of ideas for design
 - **Cindy** will have Coen the send designs to the group for review
 - **Maria** to update Cindy's contact information for this group and for Dr. Bov.
 - sippykitty@yahoo.com
 - It was recommended to have merch available for sale prior to the PR trip and spring concert to increase revenue

5. Choir trip – see notes from Dr. Bov's email update

- Slush fund – no way for Dr. Bov to have cash, but the corporation will send him a credit card
- Bus – we'll be busing up from BHSN to morning of departure, which means 3am departure so we have 2hrs to handle security for 35 passengers
 - **Tessa** will ask Dr. Bov about busing kids from Indy back to North or do we need to coordinate carpool to pick up at the Indy airport?
- Venue – still waiting from tour company
- Housing – **Dr. Bov** to finalize and send
 - **Amy** had a question about coed rooming – will follow up with Dr. Bov
- Tip amount – still waiting from tour company for confirmation

NEW BUSINESS

1. Open discussion

Next meeting will be March 10, 7pm

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.